
St. Monica's Newsletter

Principal's Message

St. Monica’s acknowledges the traditional custodians of this land, the Wurunjeri
people of the Kulin Nation. We pay our respect to Aboriginal and Torres Strait

Islander cultures; and to Elders both past, present and emerging.

           2024  Term 1 - February edition

Dear students and families,

Wow, the month of February has flown by as it has been a very positive and productive start for
all of our students at St Monica’s. Last Friday in particular was an incredible day at school as we
launched PBL for our school community with a fun filled day and a welcome bbq for all families
after school. Thank you to Miss Helen for her amazing PBL display in our entrance, which well and
truly set the scene for the day. 

A Huge shout out to our amazing Parent Engagement Group (PEG) for all the planning,
preparation and assistance to make this occasion memorable for our students and families. The
SMF school yard was full of happy smiling faces and we look forward to many more opportunities
for families to share time together.  I would also like to thank staff for their attendance and
involvement as well at this school community event. 

It also important to remind families of our upcoming ‘Family Information Session’ next
Thursday 7th March. This is a great opportunity to listen to the ‘why’ and ‘how’ of what we do  at
SMF in our learning and teaching. 

In Partnership,  
Nathan



This year our school is focusing on implementing a Science of Reading approach to literacy.
This approach is based on a vast body of research from cognitive science, linguistics,
psychology, education and neurology exploring the process of how children learn to read.   

To enable our teachers to best support our students we have implemented a new literacy
assessment called DIBELS. This assessment is designed to help teachers and schools determine
how students are performing on important reading skills. DIBELS stands for Dynamic
Indicators of Basic Early Literacy Skills. 

DIBELS includes a range of 1-3 minute tests that are administered individually. Theses tests
assess phonemic awareness, phonics, reading fluency, vocabulary and comprehension. 

Students from Foundation through to year 6 will particpate in the assessment 3 times per year.
The data collected will then be used by teachers to forward plan for the next term, identify
individual reading goals and create targeted interventions for students requiring additional
support. 

If you would like to learn more about this assessment please access this link:
https://dibels.uoregon.edu/sites/default/files/2021-06/dibelsparentguide.pdf

    Melissa

Ciao a tutti,

It has been a great start into the year with lots of learning happening in our
classroom. The students have done an amazing job at showing participation
and enthusiasm as we have re visited our units 1A-1C from our leanring last
year

In these units the children have been able to greet one another and ask how
they are feeling as well as seek to ask classroom instructions. There have been
great songs to accompany the new words learnt throughout the week.

In the next few weeks our focus will be on how to say your name and ask how to
say someone else's name, expressing likes and dislikes and polite requests.

Arrivederci fo now,
Signorina Danni



What an amazing day and evening
we had launching and celebrating
our PBL at SMF... We look forward

showcasing more our great learning
in this area as the year unfolds.



On the 16th of February, we held our St Monica’s School Cross Country at the Maribyrnong
River. It was a perfect morning for the event and the students came dressed in their house
colours ready to go. Every student who participated gained points for their House colour
team, making it a great team effort.

The St Monica’s staff were extremely proud of all of the students, it was great to see such
positive attitude, willingness to ‘give it a go’ and the performances that occurred.
The results were: 1 st - Yellow, 2 nd - Blue, 3 rd -Green, 4 th -Blue.
On Friday we have some of our Grade 3-6 students competing in the District Cross Country
event and we wish them all the best.

Students from Grade 1-6 got to participate in a Hockey clinic run by Footscray Hockey Club
during our PE sessions and all students did really well. A flyer was sent home for anyone
who was interested in their child participating in hockey, or just trying it out.

We have also been training during our PE sessions for our up-and-coming School Athletics,
which is held on the 14 th of March (weather permitting). Please sign the Operoo form as
soon as possible, so buses can be booked. If you can assist on the day, please email Liz as
per the Operoo.

Thanks,
Liz

We are very excited to
announce the upcoming

whole school excursion to the
Melbourne International

Flower and Garden Show on
Friday 22nd March. Students

will learn from expert
horticulturalists and

agricultural entomologists
and also take part in

interactive presentations,
workshops and educational

garden activities.





The Year 3/4s have been learning about forces. Our most recent learning has
been about friction. We explored how different surfaces like cardboard,

sandpaper, fleece and timber may cause an object to move down slower or
faster. 

The Year 5/6s have been learning about using the Design Process to create
designed solutions. They have worked collaboratively to create designs for the

gravel area behind the basketball court (previously the Peace Garden).
Developing this space is a project is very much still a ‘work in progress’ and our
students designs will play an important part in the decision making process. Mr

Owen looks forward to seeing the finished designs in the coming weeks. 

Sacraments-
Reconciliation

On Thursday the 7th of March
some of our Year 3 students will be

receiving the Sacrament of
Reconciliation. This Sacrament

reminds us of the importance of
forgiveness and invites us to

receive God’s loving forgiveness. 

Please keep these students in your
Prayers. 



Please  note that Junior
Rockers will be providing
an entertaining musical
performance at our next

school assembly on
Monday 4th March



Due to very low attendance at our after school program,
Kelly Club will be finishing there progam on Thursday 28th
March (last day of Term 1).

If you wish to speak to me directly please come and see.
Carson can also be contacted via his email carson@kellyclub.com.au 


